
GENERAL MEETING TRAILS END CLUB – NOV 18, 2019

Meeting called to order by Geoff Walker at 8:30 am.

ALL Board members were present.

Attendance:  130

Opening Prayer:  Maurice Gaudet

Pledge of Allegiance:  Hank Vanderzyden

Introduction of Newcomers to the Park: No newcomers present.

Secretary Report:
Tom read the minutes of the last meeting. Moved by Susie Vanderzyden and 
2nd by Bruce Scott to approve the minutes as read.  CARRIED

Treasurer’s Report:
Muriel presented the treasure’s report.  Moved by Dan Dougherty and 
2nd by Ken Tompson  to approve the minutes as read.  CARRIED  
A copy of the report is posted on the Board’s bulletin board.

President’s Report:
*A new food slicer was approved by the board at an approximate cost of 
$400.00.  In addition the purchase of 6 stools for the pool room was also 
approved at cost of +/- $271.00.
*There is an urgent need for a new health coordinator.
*The Jam lunch program will commence Nov 29/19.

Manager’s Report:
*Dan commented on the rapid response to clean the butterfly garden.  He 
also mentioned that all the memorial items will remain in place.
*Stage has not been painted and the streaky appearance is probably due to 
the poor lights.
*Dan mentioned that Bonnie has retired.  Rosa will now manage the office.

Old Business:  Joyce Kujda advised that there is a sign up list in the card 
hall for pictures on Dec 5 &6 for the Club Directory.  The pictures will be 
taken in the library.



New Business:
*Hank Vanderzyden advised that if anyone is having a problem with their 
Verizon cell phones to see him.  He has a solution.

Announcements from the floor:
Sunshine Lady:  No new information.
                                                                                
Health:  No report:  But again members were reminded of the urgent need 
to get a coordinator.  A blood drive planned for later in the month may have 
to be cancelled.

Kitchen:  New lock installed to the pantry.  See Bev Buechele for a key.

Madonna Johnson reported on many events happening in the area.

WEB information:  Linda Stainer gave an up-date on the information 
available on our web page.

Activity chairs were invited to present information on their activities for the 
coming weeks. Item of interest:
*Park wide sale planned for Dec 7.  Maximum of 2 tables per lot will 
available for loan.  Tables will be delivered Friday and picked up Saturday 
afternoon.

Half a chance took in $69.00 with $34.50 awarded to lucky ticket holders.  

Adjournment:  Ginger Dougherty moved that the meeting be adjourned.

Recorded by Tom Dame

                                                                         


